Aprender Tucson

Southside Community School

2701 South Campbell Avenue

Tucson, AZ 85713

Public Hearing Minutes

Held Monday, May 24th, 2021 at 5:00pm
Board Members Present:
Christine Curtis, Board President – video conference

David Gill, Board Member – video conference

Melissa Costa, Board Member – video conference

James Christopher, Board Member – telephonic

Eleonor Francis, Board Member – video conference

Absent:
None

Others present: 
Molly Gannon, Principal – video conference 

Miriam Torres, Parent – video conference

Sonia Diaz, Clerical Staff – telephonic

Steve Barancik, Teacher – video conference

Randy Cohen, Teacher - video conference

Erica Garcia, IA - video conference

Jessica Carrazco, Teacher - video conference

Zia Lunden, Teacher - video conference

Victoria Arriero, IA -video conference

Miriam Gutierrez, Parent -video conference

Warren Edwards, Parent - video conference

Mayra Santacruz, Parent - video conference

Rebeca, Parent - video conference

Nicholas, Parent - video conference

Virginia Siefring, Parent – telephonic

Josue, Adrian, Valentina, Parent – video conference

1. Call To Order. The meeting was called to order by Ms. Curtis at 5:03 p.m.

2. Proposed Yearly Schedule Open for Feedback. Miss Gannon distributed the proposed annual schedule and shared the purpose of the hearing: The Arizona Department of Education has given permission for schools to offer online instruction for another year, with the expectation that two public hearings be held to solicit feedback from the public, namely parents and staff. Miss Gannon reviewed calendar components, specifying that early release days had been eliminated in exchange for shorter instructional days (in order to allow daily time for teachers to accommodate possible distance learning). All other details remained the same as former years including for example, the first day of school being the first Thursday in August, last day for students is the last Thursday in May, and Winter and Spring break windows being consistently placed. 
Miss Gannon identified a particular need for feedback regarding the Kindergarten daily schedule. Kindergarten, she stated, was housed in a building separate from older students and with a separate bathroom, however the classroom was too small to support safe social distancing practices. The former features being important to maintain, the recommendation for Kindergarten was to continue with half day instruction temporarily until students were able to be vaccinated due to spacial constrictions. The two instructional periods would take place from 8:30a.m.-11:15a.m. and 12:00p.m.-2:45p.m. with a 15 student cap in each group. Pre-K would have a 10 student cap and would also follow the half day instructional schedule.
The proposed daily schedule for grades 1-8 included full day instruction with online learning as an option for parents. Daily instruction would take place 8:30a.m.-2:45p.m. with no early release on Fridays.
Discussion: 


Mr. Christopher asked whether it had been difficult to maintain social distancing among 
students and parents since both junior high and elementary students were released at the same 
time. Miss Gannon answered that there had not been problems with crowds and affirmed that 
students were still being released in a staggered formation. When Mr. Christopher asked 
whether staff was assigned to monitor dismissal procedures, Miss Gannon confirmed this was 
also being done with no precarious incidences to date. Ms. Gutierrez commented the benefit of 
coordinating release times of elementary and junior high students since multiple drop-off and 
pick-up times for Kindergarten already presented challenges for parents. Mrs. Costa questioned 
whether families had expressed high interest in distance learning into the next academic year. 
Miss Gannon 
responded that currently it was hard to predict, but that her impression was 15-
20%. Mrs. Costa wondered whether, in the absence of (widespread) distance learning, there 
would still be a need 
to eliminate early release days and commit to shorter instructional days 
during the week. Miss Gannon clarified that this was the decision that was currently under 
discussion, but that once a decision was made, the selected schedule would remain in use for the 
entire academic year. Ms. Siefring asked how many Kindergarten students were expected to 
enroll and whether parents needed to choose now whether they preferred to attend morning or 
afternoon classes. Miss Gannon estimated approximately 20-25 Kindergarten students, and 
assured Ms. Siefring there was no urgency to choosing a group at this time. Ms. Siefring 
went on to ask why restaurants and stores were fully open at this time, yet schools were still 
requiring social distancing, requesting clarification on current CDC recommendations. Miss 
Gannon shared that current CDC recommendations gave schools the option to maintain safety 
restrictions due to the limited availability of vaccines for students. Ms. Curtis added that while 
parents could decide whether to take children into a particular store based on their mask policy, 
the decision of whether to send a child to school may be more complex. Ms. Siefring 
responded that she understood masking policy, but wondered why schools were not also 
recommended to be fully open as other businesses are. Miss Gannon reaffirmed that the CDC 
continued to recommend a minimum distance of three feet. Ms. Siefring asked whether there 
had been any update about the availability of vaccines for children. Ms. Curtis answered that 
she had heard some unconfirmed claims that it might be available in September, and 
acknowledged the difficult burden for parents to make personal decisions for the safety of their 
families. Ms. Francis commended Miss Gannon's foresight in creating a schedule with the 
flexibility to convert back to online learning given the increasing number of variant virus strains 
and many persistent unknowns. To an anonymous question from the chat feed on whether 
student pick up would continue to be held outside the front office, Miss Gannon replied in the 
affirmative, saying that due to many students attending After School Program and/or walking 
home, there had been little conflict with crowds at the end of the day. Observing a comment on 
the proposed schedule indicating ASP hours were “depending,” Ms. Curtis asked for 
clarification. Miss Gannon shared that due to the need to record daily temperatures and other 
precautionary protocol, the program activity hours had been shortened to 4:30p.m. each day, 
however as many of these precautions were being discontinued, daily hours were expected to 
resume to 5:00p.m. This decision however, would need to wait to be confirmed until new 
programmatic staff had been identified. No additional comments or questions were offered.
3. Meeting Adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Motion: Ms. Francis moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Gill seconded the motion.


In Favor – Ms. Curtis, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill, Ms. Francis, Mrs. Costa


Opposed – None
